
 

 

       
 

Present: 

Trustees – Rick Chandler, Chair; Anne Bickford, Secretary;  

Sexton – Melvin Bowne 

Selectman Pete Ballou 

 

Absent:  Ole Odegaard, Trustee 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:05PM.   The June minutes were read and approved.  

Moved by Rick and seconded by Anne.  All approved. 

 

Old Business:  

• Rick went to the meeting with Historical Society.  It was determined that 

cemetery trustees (Town) are responsible for the Baptist Cemetery.  There was a 

misunderstanding about which property was in question.  Apparently, there is a 

small lot behind Roulene Williams house that SHS believes is a cemetery.  Rick 

and Melvin will look at what is needed to fix Baptist Cemetery fence. 

• Rick and Melvin will seal the wall at Maplewood Cemetery when they have 48 

hours dry weather prediction.  Rick purchased the sealant and brushes. 

New Business: 

• Maplewood Maps:  Melvin thinks there is a section that needs to be renumbered.  

Rick moved to set up a work session to look at it, Seconded by Anne. 

• We reviewed letters from NHAG and NH Municipal Association about the 

retirement of Terry Knowles.  Training for trustees will now be done by NH 

Municipal Association.  Training will be November 14th and 15th. 

• Rick will meet with Selectmen at their August 15th meeting for a mid-year update. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:55 PM.   
 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for September 6th at 4:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Anne Bickford 

Cemetery Trustee / Secretary 
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